

NORTH KOOTENAI WATER & SEWER DISTRICT

13649 N. Meyer Rd., Rathdrum, ID 83858 Phone (208) 687-6593 - Fax (208) 687-6597 Visit us at: www.nkwsd.com

Tom Crimmins, Board of Directors President

Mike Galante, District Manager

Board Meetings - Meetings are held at the District office on the 1st and 3rd Thursday of each month at 12:30 p.m.



NKWSD OFFICE HOURS

Our normal office hours are Monday through Friday, 8:30 a.m.-4:45 p.m.

Conservation Tip:

Water your lawn and garden in the morning or evening when temperatures are cooler to minimize evaporation. The District's policy is to water before Noon or after 6 p.m.

As of June 28, 2012

Our new location and phone number will be:

13649 N. Meyer Rd., Rathdrum, ID 83858.

208-687-6593



We will be closed June 25, 26, and 27 to move. We will be open for business on June 28th from 8:30 a.m. until 4:45 p.m.

Construction and Office News:



Lancaster Waterline - Paving of the bike path west of Hwy 95 (the waterline is installed under the path) is now complete. This finishes the project. Thanks to L&L Cargile for a job well done.

Avondale Phase 2 - Schedule B is nearing completion. Substantial completion is scheduled just before the 4th of July holiday.

ITD - Hwy 95 Project - Scarsella Brothers (general contractor for ITD's highway project) has diverted traffic near Ohio Match Road to the new frontage road (Pope Road). Existing Hwy 95 will be excavated and completely redone as a 4-lane highway. A new casing for our waterline will be installed at Chilco Road and at the existing crossing north of the mill.

Chilco Road - LID #4 Waterline and Service Installations - Mainline along Chilco Road is complete and the contractor is boring service lines under Chilco Road. The boring under Union Pacific Railroad is now complete. Installation of a new steel casing and waterline across what will be the new Hwy 95 is the next step. Completion is expected in mid July.

Make a Payment at **Super 1 Foods** on Hayden & Hwy 95

We realize our new address is going to be a further drive for some of our many walk-in customers in the Hayden area.



You will now be able to go to Super 1 Foods on Highway 95 and Hayden Avenue to make a pay ment. There is NO drop box. You MUST go INSIDE and hand the payment to the clerk at the Service Desk . CHECK ONLY. Cash or credit/debit cards will not be accepted.

Of course, we will still accept checks, cash and credit/debit cards at our new Meyer Road address or you can always pay online on our website at www.nkwsd.com.

District Office & Shop - As you've noticed, we are moving our office and shop the last week in June. The District has sold the property on Hayden Avenue and used those proceeds to purchase a larger parcel with an office/shop building

on it in Rathdrum. A new pole building has been constructed for our new shop facility. Funding for the remodel and new shop is coming from the sale of our two cell tower leases and the District's revenue bond.



Call before you dig.

We will be closed Wednesday, July 4th in honor of <u>ndependen</u>ce D